

COMMISSION SCOLAIRE EASTERN SHORES EASTERN SHORES SCHOOL BOARD

PUBLIC NOTICE CONCERNING A PUBLIC CONSULTATION

PUBLIC NOTICE is hereby given to interested parties that, at its meeting on March 20, 2013 the Council of Commissioners of Eastern Shores School Board (ESSB) resolved that a public consultation will be held concerning the continued operation or the closure of Entry Island School.

Information concerning the public consultations can be obtained from the ESSB website: www.essb.qc.ca under Varia, Education Planning Committee as of April 30, 2013.

Any briefs concerning the public consultation, along with a request to be heard, should be sent to the Director General, Mr. Howard Miller by January 1, 2014 at 40 Mountsorrel, C.P. 500, New Carlisle, Quebec, GOC 1ZO. A schedule of hearings will then be posted on the ESSB website and persons who have requested to present briefs will be notified of the specific date, time, and place of the hearings.

This public notice is published in accordance with the Policy ES-106 Maintenance, Amendments to Deeds of Establishment and Closure of Schools under ESSB Jurisdiction and the Education Act (R.S.Q., Chapter I-13.3)

For further information, please contact:
The ad-hoc Planning Committee
Eastern Shores School Board
40 Mountsorrel, C.P. 500
New Carlisle, Quebec, GOC 1Z0
Email: dgessb@essb.qc.ca

Tel: (418) 752-2247 Ext 222